
                                                                     201 South Main, Suite 2300 
           Salt Lake City, Utah 84111 

April 7, 2009    
 
VIA OVERNIGHT DELIVERY 
 
Public Service Commission of Utah 
Heber M. Wells Building, 4th Floor 
160 East 300 South 
Salt Lake City, UT 84111 
 
Attention: Julie P. Orchard 
  Commission Secretary 
 
Re:  Docket No. 09-035-T04  
 
In response to the Commission’s April 1, 2009 order declining Rocky Mountain Power’s (the 
“Company”) request for expedited treatment in the above referenced docket, the Company 
respectfully requests that should the Commission approve the insulation measure incentive 
changes proposed by the Company in this docket that the proposed incentives be granted an 
effective date of May 2, 2009. The Company’s intent in requesting the originally filed April 1, 
2009 effective date was to align with the effective date proposed by Questar Gas Company in 
Docket No. 09-057-T04, in which Questar proposed modifications to the insulation measure 
incentives offered through the ThermWise program. In this docket, the Commission approved 
the incentive levels proposed by Questar and ordered that they become effective on May 2, 2009. 
The Company believes that aligning the respective effective dates of the Rocky Mountain Power 
and Questar revised insulation incentive measures is beneficial to both customers and insulation 
contractors. As the Rocky Mountain Power and Questar programs are often used in conjunction 
with one another, a common effective date would minimize confusion among customers and 
contractors regarding the effective dates of the revised incentive levels of both programs. 
 
The Company would also like to inform the Commission that a notification informing the public 
of the Company’s proposed changes in this filing was posted on the Home Energy Savings 
Program website on March 27, 2009. The notification explains that the Company has filed to 
reduce incentives offered through the Home Energy Savings Program for insulation measures 
and provides a link to the Company’s filing on the Commission’s website. The notification can 
be viewed at the following link: http://www.homeenergysavings.net/utah/home. 
 
Please direct any informal inquires to Dave Taylor at 801-220-2923. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Jeffrey K. Larsen 
Vice President, Regulation 

http://www.homeenergysavings.net/utah/home

